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Data Protection At St Hilary School 

 

You are most probably aware that from May, the rules around data protection are changing. The 'General Data Protection Regulation' (GDPR) 
will change how we can use your personal data and keep it safe, and will also strengthen your rights over your own data. 

The point of this is to make sure sensitive or private information about yourselves and your children stays safe. Whilst it is similar to the      
current Data Protection Act in many ways, there are a few differences, so we need to make a few changes at the school in order to ensure we 
remain compliant. 

Privacy Notice 

One of these changes is that we have updated our privacy notice. I have attached a copy of the privacy notice to this newsletter which can also 
be found on our school website under GDPR.  

Photograph and images consent 

At the beginning of this year, we completed photograph consent forms for all children at the school. However, parents have the right to give or 
withdraw consent at any time. If you do wish to change consent, this can be done by contacting the school office where you will be given a 
new form to complete. The form can also be found in the GDPR section on the school website. 

School Newsletter 

As you will know, we currently email out our weekly newsletter. In our newsletters we like to include advertising or notices for activities       
available to children outside of school. This may include holiday activities, external sport clubs, community family events etc. The school does 
not receive any funds from the ‘advertiser’ but we feel that it is a positive thing to make families aware of activities that they, or their children, 
may like to take part in. The school uses its discretion about which advertising will be included but endeavors to avoid businesses or advertis-
ing where the advert is for personal profitable gain. Whilst the content of the newsletter will be no different to current practice, with the    
introduction of the GDPR, this could be considered ‘marketing’ so we are asking for parents to opt in or out of receiving the weekly newsletter. 
In order for us to collate this information, I have also attached a simple form to allow you to elect how you would like to receive the newsletter 
and in fact whether you are still happy to receive it. The newsletter will be available on the school website each week as it is currently. 

Data Collection (ACTION NEEDED) 

On 24th April, all parents should have received an email from ‘noreply@SIMs’. Up until now, we have sent home paper data collection sheets at 
the beginning of each year. This is to ensure that all the contact information and statutory information that we are asked to collect is accurate. 
This could be considered a data protection risk as the data sheets could go astray between school and home. Therefore, we will no longer be 
sending home data protection sheets but have set up our SIMS system so that parents can log in and change any of this data themselves. 
Please could all parents follow the links/ instructions in the email- this will allow you to set up your secure SIMS account and keep us informed 
of any changes as and when needed (changes of phone numbers are the most common). If you do not wish to set this up, or are having       
difficulties logging in then please let us know and we can either support or update any information directly onto our system. 

 

If you have any questions about how the GDPR affects you, or how our school is preparing, you can contact either myself or Charlotte Fraser 
(school business manager and deputy data protection lead) in the school office. 

Mrs K Butcher 

 CLASS CERTIFICATES WEEK ENDING  4th MAY  
Perran             - Archie Bryant, Sharla Puxley 
Prussia Cove    - Mason Taylor, Thomas Lawrance 
Porthcurno      - Lillia Strong, Ella Craigie 
Sennen             - Jacob Stevens, Hana Veal 
Kynance Cove - Bethany Lamb, Ava Rodway 
Gwithian          - The Whole Class, Miss Rowe 
Gwenver          - Joel Veal, Molly Denton 
Lamorna            - Lakota Cartwright, Jack Baker 

Star Writers' 

This week's 'Star Writers' were awarded with      

 their special stickers in this morning's assembly! 

Check out their amazing writing on our writing display 

in the main school corridor. 

Prussia Cove - Matt Atkinson 

Sennen - William McAtee 

Gwithian - Millie Kerslake 

Huge well done children - keep up the fantastic    

writing!  

Miss J :-) 

First Aid Training 

 We are hoping to run some first aid training 

after school for the juniors depending on the 

level of interest.  Please could you let Dot in 

the office know if this is something you would 

like to take part in by 18th May 2018?  We will be in touch 

with further details once we have an idea on numbers. 

 Many thanks 



Class Attendance 

 

Accelerated Reader           

Word Count:                

46,823,169 

Prussia Cove 

This week’s attendance hot spot goes to Prussia Cove with 100%  

Well done all. 

         Fabulous Full-Markers 

 

 

Prussia Cove 

Freyja Edwards 

Harry Bettens 

Matthew Atkinson 

Porthcurno 

Harriet Wright 

Archie Davies 

Alexander Strawson 

Phoebe Strawson 

Sennen 

Rosie Kelly 

Hana Veal 

William Green 

Maximus Jackman 

Kynance Cove 

Jenna Wearne 

Thomas Mann 

Daisy Randall 

Lydia Smith 

Malia Williams 

Bethany Lamb 

Annie Baker 

Elisha Edwards 

Zahra McMichael 

Elise Eley 

Ruby Ballard 

Charlie Taylor 

Gwithian 

Emma Tilly 

Samuel Craigie 

Millie Kerslake 

Mia Jackson 

Gwenver 

Ava Gilmour 

Daisy Marsden 

Charlie Allen 

Demelza Swan 

Molly Denton 

Ben Nicholas 

Hayden Waters 

James Ellis 

Ollie Hamshar 

Lamorna 

Isla Burns 

Lakota Cartwright 

Talia Stevenson 

Ellie Oates 

Jack Baker 

Taylor Trevennen 

Malachi Spray 

 

Mathletics 30th April – 6th May 
 

Ava becomes our overall school and KS2 Mathlete of the week 
AGAIN by gaining another huge amount of points. 
Archie has become runner up who becomes our R/KS1        
Mathlete of the week. An awesome job! It’s great to see such a 
massive amount of points and the top two children battling it 
out each week. 
A special mention to Ruby who has claimed third position this 
week – great to see a different pupil in the top 3! 

The great news is…we have hit 3 million points with a total of 
3,023,274 points so far this academic year. Can we hit 4 million 

by the end of 2017/2018? Come on everyone  

 You are invited to a 

    QUIZ NIGHT 

 On Friday 11th May 

      At 

Rosudgeon Club 

Starting at 7.30 

Teams of 6 or less £2.00 pp 

In aid of St Hilary & Relubbus Christmas lights 

Marazion Messy Church –  

Sunday 20th May 4-6pm  

in Marazion Community Centre.  

  

We’ll be hearing about how we can 

pass on Jesus’ love for everyone.  

 There’ll be singing, drama, craft and 

food.  Perfect for families who want a different sort of 

church.  

 Find us on Facebook and www.mountsbayub.com  

MINI BUS 

Parents/grandparents, do you have a D1 

on your driving licence? If so, do you 

have any spare time to volunteer to drive 

our school mini bus for school trips etc? 

If so please see Mrs Laity in reception. 

Many thanks in advance. 

Position Participant Total Points 

1 Ava Gilmour 11,340 

2 Archie Davies 9,034 

3 Ruby Ballard 3,253 

4 Poppy Mann 2,980 

5 Harriet Wright 2,420 

6 Malia Williams 2,384 

7 Thomas Mann 2,360 

8 Jacob Mann 2,330 

9 Noah Ellis-Roe 2,281 

10  Adelaide Trevennen 2,240 

Dear Parents 

As we are having a "Fish and Chips" day next Thursday 

17th May, Thursday's original menu will now be served on 

Friday 18th May.  

Dot 

http://www.mountsbayub.com/


 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents,  

  

I don’t know if you are aware that there a lot of children that suffer during the school summer holidays from the absence of 

free school meals and breakfast clubs that are run during term time. In Cornwall in 2015 one foodbank alone provided 2,500 

meals to children during the school holidays. An APPG (All Party Parliamentary Group) report into hunger in the school holidays 

found about 3 million children nationally were at risk of going without meals during the summer holidays. As I’m sure you’ll agree 

these are really high figures that are quite upsetting to contemplate. 

We as a library have decided to try and help the children in our community by having a ‘Fill the Gap’ collection during the month 

of June to help the foodbank feed our local children during the summer holidays. We would be very grateful if  parents would 

help contribute any ‘Breakfast or lunch perishable foods’ to our collection at any point during June, you can drop it off at the 

library Mondays Wednesdays and Fridays 9.30-5pm and Saturday mornings 10.00-1.00pm, every small donation of food helps 

however small. 

  

Thank you in advance from the team at Hayle library 

A note to parents from the Team at Hayle Library 


